
Wonderings
Wooranna Park’s

Wednesday 07 February 2024

Hi everyone,
It has been such a wonderful start to the 2024 school year!

I would like to congratulate everyone who contributed to the set up for this school year.  It 
is certainly a big process which commenced in about September 2023.  Judging by the 
way all 248 students (including all our 33 brand new Preps) have started, it is obvious the 
effort and thought we put into our transition program has certainly paid off! 
Congratulations to staff and parents/carers for instilling such confidence and for being so 
supportive, to each one of them. 

I would also like to acknowledge the incredible support of our WPPS families through your 
financial contributions, as part of your annual payments.  We are very lucky that the 
government funds lots of great things for our kids but know that your contributions 
enables us to run this school to its fullest capacity, including your support to resource our 
Library, beautiful grounds and playgrounds, Literacy and Numeracy Resources and our 
technology, which helps to engage our students.

During the holiday break we certainly made the most of the opportunity to maintain and 
spruce up our school’s environment.  Tony and Yvette Gregorovich made such an effort 
renewing our grounds and facilities, including a new boat play area for our Year 3/4 
students.  Our Administration team, with support from Suraya, came in to help with 
setting up for 2024, either in the Office or by allocating supplies to the classrooms ready 
for your children.  Many staff interrupted their well-earned holidays and came into school 
to prepare and to organise their classrooms and responsibilities for this year.  
A big thank you to everyone that contributed to ensuring the learning environment at 
Wooranna Park was the best it could be for all of us as we returned to school!

I would like to extend a warm welcome to the new families 
that have joined our Wooranna Park Primary School 
community this year.  We hope you have found us to be a 
welcoming community as you settle in to our school’s 
routines.  

This year Dan Alexander, Bethany Schlag, Leanne Vancuylenberg and Steve Gilbert 
have joined our teaching teams.  Becki Kinsella has also joined us as our Inclusion 
Leader.  Becki brings to our school a level of experience having worked in student 
wellbeing in both primary and secondary school settings. Becki is keen to build on her 
leadership experience in support of further developing our welcoming and inclusive 
community culture.  Please feel free to introduce yourself to Becki when you see her 
around the school.



For the first two weeks of this year our staff are working with their students to create a 
culture where everyone inspires and encourages each other’s learning.  Embedded in this 
time is the opportunity to collectively set the tone for the year.  This includes working and 
talking with the class to establish a shared vision and mission, enabling each class to 
understand what they are striving for together and what needs to be adhered to, in the 
interest of being the ultimate learning environment.  You will hear more about these 
agreements, as each classes’ commitments will be communicated to families, helping you 
to be able to play an important role in your child’s learning.

As part of our formal communication processes, we will be having ‘Getting to Know You’ 
interviews on Tuesday 13 and Wednesday 14 February from 3.50pm to 5:50pm, for families 
with students in grades one through to six.

We invite you to come along and meet with your child’s teacher for a
10 minute discussion.  This discussion will provide an opportunity for 
you to:
•Share information about your child so that the teacher has a 
comprehensive understanding of their individual circumstances
•Assist the teacher in identifying the personal learning needs of your child
•Ask any questions that you may have regarding the school’s programs and curriculum.

As this evening will occur early in the term it is important to understand that the purpose 
of this discussion is for the teacher to become acquainted with your child and family.
On this occasion the teacher will not be reporting on your child’s academic progress.

This year you will book your interview time through XUNO. You will now be able to book 
your child/ren’s interviews from the comfort of your own home, either via the XUNO family 
app (on your phone) or the XUNO portal. Once you have made your booking you will be 
able to see the details under confirmed appointments.  Instruction resources on how to do 
this are available at:

• Booking an interview time via the family app
• Booking an interview time via the portal

If you do not have access to XUNO, you are more than welcome to contact your child’s 
teacher or our Office directly on 9795 2007 and they will book you in personally through 
the system.

Our Prep families will get to meet with their child’s teacher at their allocated Wednesday 
assessment and interview time.

Your next formal opportunity to meet with your child’s teacher will be at our Student Led 
Conferences in July 2024.  More information will be communicated closer to this date 
however, I just wanted to give you plenty of notice so you can include this date in your 
diary.  Details of our other Student Free Days were communicated in our first newsletter 
that was sent home as a printed booklet.  We hope this booklet has helped you to have all 
the necessary information relevant for the year ahead including our bell times, term 
dates and so much more!  

Please note that  Monday 4 March is a Curriculum Day, so students 
are not to come to school.  All our staff will be involved in 
professional learning.

https://woorannaparkps.xuno.com.au/index.php
https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/how_to_book_parent_teacher_interviews_using_the_family_app__xuno_docs.pdf
https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/portal__how_to_book_parent_teacher_interviews.pdf


Last week the following annual permission notices were sent home with every child:

•Data Collection form 
•Local Excursion Consent form
•Digital Usage Agreement form

We appreciate your support in signing these notices for each of your children and 
returning them to your child’s teacher or the Office ASAP.

Annually we do also ask that you give thought to staff Photographing, Filming 
And Recording your child/ren.  Details about this can be found on our 
website at https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/page/28/Photographing,-Filming-
and-Recording-, including the form if you wish to opt out.

Given the Department’s position on mobile phones in schools, I did want to highlight our 
policy here at Wooranna Park.  Included in this newsletter is the full policy endorsed by 
our School Council of which documents that, “a mobile phone is a telephone with access 
to a cellular (telecommunication) system, with or without a physical connection to a 
network”.  For the purpose of this policy, ‘mobile phone’ refers to mobile phones and any 
device that may connect to or have a similar functionality to a mobile phone, such as 
‘smart watches’.  I ask that you familiarise yourself with this policy in support of your 
child/ren understanding our school’s requirements and processes.

It is also very important that you update your child's medical profiles
to ensure that we have their current medical information at the Office.  If 
your child has Asthma, Allergies or Hay Fever you will need to provide an 
Action Plan for them.  Blank copies are available on our website (in the 
Back to School Checklist) or from the Office.  We encourage students
to take all medications before school.  Please email Ness Moodie at 
Vanessa.moodie@education.vic.gov.au if you have any questions.

Also as communicated in our 2024 Family Handbook, nominations will open on Monday 12 
February for our election process for the 2024 School Council.  

Over the next 12 months this new group will meet monthly and together to:
• track the broad direction and vision for the school
• develop, review and update the policies of the school
• approve fundraising events for school related purposes
• exercise general oversight of the buildings and grounds, ensuring they are kept in 
good order and condition
• ensure all money coming into the hands of the council is properly expended
• ensure they take into account the views expressed by the school community, for the 
purpose of making decisions in the best interests of the school and our students
• ensure the annual report and school’s strategic plan is published and available to the 
school community
• stimulate interest in the school in the wider community.

On Tuesday 26 March at 6:00pm we will host our Annual General Meeting which will then 
be followed by our first School Council meeting for 2024.  As is the case for every School 
Council meeting, you are all welcome to attend.

Kind regards,
Amanda Ellaby

Executive Principal

https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/page/28/Photographing,-Filming-and-Recording-
https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/page/28/Photographing,-Filming-and-Recording-
https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/page/41/Back-to-School-Checklist
mailto:Vanessa.moodie@education.vic.gov.au
https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/2024_family_handbook.pdf


Focus of the Week
SWPBS

Wooranna Park Primary School uses the school-wide positive 
behaviour support (SWPBS) framework to provide a positive, safe 
and supportive learning culture.

This week we are focussing on our expectation of we keep our 
hands, feet and body parts to ourselves. This helps us to keep 
ourselves safe. 

To teach a more appropriate way to engage with a friend, or 
someone we know is to high five rather than hug. With a high five 
we are both consenting to the contact. 

This week Mrs Ellaby has been reminding everyone during the daily 
announcements that at Wooranna Park Primary School we high 
five instead of hug! 

Our grade five and six students have been helping our younger 
students to learn this expectation by modelling how to high five 
instead of hug out in the yard all week. 

We have also displayed posters around the school to help remind 
everyone of this expectation.  



SHARING OUR          OF LEARNING
It has been great meeting all our new preps. They have been 
busy getting to know each other and learning our classroom 
routines. 
The preps have been exploring the prep playground and playing 
with each other, learning to make safe and responsible choices. 
The preps have also started going to Specialist classes. We 
asked the preps to draw us a picture of their first impressions of 
school and what they would like to learn. As part of our setting 
up for success program, the preps have been working on a class 
Vision and Mission Statement using the idea of ‘Our Class is a 
Family’. They have discussed some of the ways our class can be 
a family including sharing, helping and being kind.



Challenge of the Week
MATHS

Welcome to our Maths Challenge of the Week. Please share 
your answers with Miss Rachael. The first person to solve 

the problem will be acknowledged with 5 raffle tickets!

The escaping frog
A frog has fallen into a pit that is 30 metres deep. 

Each day the frog climbs up 3 metres but falls back 
2 metres at night.

How many days does it take for the frog to escape?





Assembly Request

Aligned to the Child Safe standards, we kindly ask parents/carers to 
refrain from taking photos and videos of your child during assembly.  

After assembly you are welcome to take an individual photo of your child.
 
We thank you for your support and understanding.



A few posts have been put up on our website over the past week.  Please make sure you 
visit the home page and scroll down to catch up.

https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/

https://www.facebook.com/WoorannaPa
rkPrimarySchool

FACEBOOK & WEBSITE

https://www.woorannaparkps.vic.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/WoorannaParkPrimarySchool
https://www.facebook.com/WoorannaParkPrimarySchool


XUNO HELP







More tips are available at:

https://docs.xuno.com.au/category/213-portal

https://docs.xuno.com.au/category/213-portal


Each week our classes earn points during their Specialists' class by:

▪ asking for permission before leaving the classroom (respect). 

▪ waiting for a teacher before entering a classroom (safe). 

▪ lining up, ready to learn when the bell goes (safe). 

The class with the most points hosts Puggles for the week…and if a class wins Puggles 
three times then they will get a pizza party!

Congratulations to 1/2C and 3/4B for

being our grades of the week for Week One!

GRADES OF THE WEEK



Just a reminder that all students and staff are expected to wear 
a named, broad brimmed navy-blue hat during any outside 
activities from the beginning of Term One, until the end of April.

Teachers on play support will be reminding students that No 
Hat makes for No Play.  Students without an approved hat will 
be directed to remain in a shaded area.

SUNSMART REMINDERS



Orange Short Sleeve 

Polo Shirts

Navy Blue 

Windcheater

Navy Blue 

Bomber Jacket

Navy Blue tracksuit 

pants/full length 

leggings No Jeans

Navy Blue Rugby or 

Gaberdine Shorts/Skort
Navy Blue Hat

Socks –

White, Black, Navy

Gloves and Scarves 

(White, Black, Navy)

The following items are not permitted as a part of our uniform:

Jewellery Long Earrings Nail Polish Make-Up

Summer Dress

Orange Long Sleeve

Polo Shirt

The wearing of school uniform is compulsory at Wooranna Park Primary School. For
our full uniform, please see the school website. All our uniform pieces can be
purchased at PSW, Unit 1, 9-11 South Link, Dandenong South, 3157

Sport Shoes or Black Shoes

Please clearly label all clothing items including shoes.

UNIFORM REMINDERS



CURRICULUM DAYS
The following days have been endorsed by 
School Council: 

• Monday 4 March 
• Friday 17 May 
• Wednesday 7 August
• Monday 28 October
Students do not attend on these days.

STUDENT SUPERVISION
Please note that our school grounds are
supervised by school staff at the following 
times:

● Before school from 8:30am to 9am
● Throughout recess and lunch
● After school from 3:30pm to 3:45pm.

Our gates are locked each afternoon at 
3:45pm.  Students in the school grounds after 
this time will be cared for at VillageOHSC at 
the family’s expense.  

The school grounds are not supervised outside 
of the above times.

It is important that families understand that
the park, opposite the school, is not supervised 
by staff before or after school. 

While some families use this 
area as a meeting place, 
please know children must be 
supervised by an adult, as per 
the Greater Dandenong 
Council’s direction.

Wooranna Park Primary School recognises 
the importance of the partnership between 
schools and families to support student 
learning, engagement and wellbeing. 

Your child’s teacher will offer you a range of 
opportunities to communicate with them 
including:

✓ XUNO
✓ School diary
✓ Formal meetings
✓ Before/After school chats

If you do not have access to XUNO please 
contact our school Office and find out how 
you can obtain it as XUNO will be used several 
times each week so we want 
everyone to have access.

COMMUNICATION

CONTACT DETAILS
It is very important the school has your most 
current emergency contact telephone details,  
home and e-mail address.

If you change telephone details or home and 
e-mail address at any point, we ask that you 
update the school with your accurate contact 
details as soon as possible.

BREAKFAST CLUB

Breakfast is available for all 
students from 8:15am.

بسیار مهم است شماره تماس اضطراری 
و ٓادرس دقیق خانه شما

را ما در مکتب داشته باشیم.

اگر شما شماره تلیفون یا ٓادرس خود را تفیر 
میدهید لطفن هر چه

زودتر مکتب را اطالع دهید

Please like our Facebook page.  This page will 
be used by the school to inform families and 
the public of events and updates at the school.  
Feedback and discussion with parents/carers 
are welcome, but the school will not use 
Facebook for this purpose.  

Please contact the school directly if you wish 
to discuss matters, as per our communication 
process.  Only this Facebook page is endorsed 
by the Principal.  Any other 
Facebook pages are not 
officially authorised 
representatives of the school.

FACEBOOK

IMPORTANT DETAILS

https://www.facebook.com/WoorannaParkPrimarySchool
https://www.facebook.com/WoorannaParkPrimarySchool


MOBILE DEVICES
In line with the Department of Education’s 
Mobile Phone policy, all phones brought to 
school must be switched off and stored 
securely in the front Office, during the school 
day.

A mobile phone is a telephone with access to a 
cellular (telecommunication) system, with or 
without a physical connection to a network. 
For the purpose of this policy, “mobile phone” 
refers to mobile phones and any device that 
may connect to or have a similar functionality 
to a mobile phone such as a smartwatch. 

When a student is not complying with this 
mobile phone policy, we will be required to 
follow a process in accordance with our 
existing student engagement polices.

Subway lunch orders are 
available each Friday.  
There is a pre-ordering 
system and orders much 
be placed via XUNO by 
4pm each Monday for the 
Friday’s lunch.  

Late orders cannot be 
accepted.

SAFETY

It takes a village to raise a child and we are 
yours! Village OSHC partners with schools 
Australia-wide to keep children safe and happy 
outside school hours as parents work or study. In 
our care, children make new friends, build on old 
friendships, get exercise, eat healthy food, 
embrace their imagination and have loads of 
fun in a safe and respectful environment.

Our after-school care program is run by Village 
OSHC. They operate After School Care from 
3.30pm to 6pm, Monday to Thursday. 

All families are strongly encouraged to register 
their child/ren for VillageOSHC as it is free to 
enrol and while you are under no obligation to 
use the service it does provide support for you in 
the event of an emergency.  Plus, our students 
love attending this service!  For information 
about this program, please contact the service 
directly at https://villageoshc.com.au/

For Term One and 
Four, we wear our 

named, broad 
brimmed, navy 

blue hat at all 
times when 

outside.

SUNSMART

OUT OF HOURS SCHOOL CARE LUNCH ORDERS

Village OSHC provides 
Outside School Hours 
Care at Wooranna Park 
Primary School

All bike and scooter riders are required to 
wear a bike helmet in Victoria.  

Approved helmets have the Australian 
Standards Mark TM (AS/NZS 2063) and will be 
marked as suitable for cycling.

Children under the age of 12 
may ride on footpaths, as can 
a supervising adult. They are 
required to give way to 
pedestrians and to wheel their 
bicycles over pedestrian and 
children’s crossings.

Also, by law everyone 
must wear a seat belt 
when travelling in a 
car in Australia

MORE IMPORTANT DETAILS

https://www.vic.gov.au/mobile-phones-schools
https://villageoshc.com.au/










• The duration of the market is 2hrs.

• We will need 30min either side of the

market to set up and pack down.

• As the bus is 21 meters long, we may

require some areas to be blocked off in

advance.

• Must be parked on a flat surface.

• Needs substantial area for reversing

and turning around.

MARKET DETAILS

INVITATIONS

• The bus is an invitation only

event.

What you need to know

ABOUT THE BUS

• 21 metres long

• 3 metres high X 3 metres wide

• Gross vehicle mass is

approximately 28,000kgs 

(unladen)

• Fridge

• Freezer



Foodbank Victoria (FBV) in collaboration with Kinetic (operators of SkyBus) have

developed a bespoke Mobile Supermarket bus that can transport fresh produce, pantry

items, chilled products and frozen food to communities facing food insecurity.

HOW IT WORKS

• The bus will pull up at a location and open its door to the community to enter and

collect fresh food for free. Recipients will step on to the bus, walk down the aisle

and pick produce from either side, including items from a fridge and freezer.

• The mobility of the bus allows FBV to link into many different locations across Metro

Melbourne.

• Through our connections with local charities, schools, neighbourhood houses and

Councils, the bus will explore new locations and areas where there are food

deserts, limited access to charity agencies and local transport barriers.

• The Mobile Supermarket buses will give FBV an opportunity to reach more varied

communities at a local level through direct delivery of fresh food.

MOBILE 
SUPERMARKET 
BUS

• Increase access to healthy, nutritious produce.

• Provide an environment that fosters community connectivity and inclusion.

• Help bridge the gap in perishable food relief programs.

• The bus provides food relief in an environment of dignity and respect – recipients choose

their own produce just like a supermarket, but with no cost. The buses offer an

opportunity for com- munity to gather, connect and receive much needed food.

WHAT FOOD IS ON OFFER?

THE BENEFITS

• Food items for the buses will reflect the communities they are feeding by ensuring

they are culturally appropriate to the local cohort.

• The bus will be able to stock around 8 different fresh produce items, 15 different ambient

pantry items, 2 chilled items and 2 frozen items.

FIND OUT MORE
Contact our Community Food Programs Team at

community@foodbankvictoria.org.au or head to our website.

foodbank.org.au

mailto:community@foodbankvictoria.org.au
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